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 Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on this bill, which 

would apply the requirement for a board member participating in a remote meeting 

to state the names of persons present who are 18 or older or below 18 but have a 

private interest in an issue before the board.  The Office of Information Practices 

(OIP) offers comments. 

 The Sunshine Law’s newly effective remote meetings provision 

requires a board member participating from a nonpublic location to state who, if 

anyone, is present at the same location.  This gives the public some information 

about off-camera voices or presences they may notice with a board member and 

prevents speculation as to whether they represent a lobbyist or a household member 

or child.  OIP interprets the current provision not to specifically require identifying 

everyone present by name, but instead to allow for a statement such as "my 

children are in and out of the room" without specifically identifying the children in 

question.  This bill would specifically require identifying all adults, and minors with 

a private interest in an agenda issue, by name.  OIP has no objection to the 

proposed amendment.   
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Aloha Chair Nakashima, Vice Chair Matayoshi, and members of the Committee on Judiciary & 

Hawaiian Affairs.  

 

The Hawai‘i Tourism Authority (HTA) appreciates the opportunity to offer testimony in support of 

SB3219 HD1, which requires that the mandatory disclosure of the names of persons who are 

physically with a board member attending a public meeting by an online method only apply to the 

disclosure of the names of adults, and only those minors who have a private interest in an issue 

before the board. 

 

We are supportive of this measure as there may be times when board members may have their 

minor children with them during a virtual board or committee meeting. This may be due to various 

reasons, unanticipated and unavoidable. Protecting minors is paramount and would provide peace 

of mind to our board members. The changes made in HD1 address the possibility of minors with 

internships or other professional capacities participating in meetings, and we appreciate the 

Legislature’s diligence in amending this measure. 

 

We appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony in support of SB3219 HD1. Mahalo. 
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April 2, 2022 

TO: Honorable Mark M. Nakashima, Chair 
 House Committee on Judiciary and Hawaiian Affairs 

FROM: Alice L. Lee 
 Council Chair 

DATE: April 2, 2022 
 

SUBJECT: SUPPORT FOR SB 3219, HD1, RELATING TO THE SUNSHINE LAW 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in SUPPORT of this important measure.  The 
purpose of this measure is to amend the Sunshine Law to exclude any person under 18 
from the mandatory disclosure of the names of persons who are physically with a board 
member attending a remote board meeting at a nonpublic location. 
 
The Maui County Council has not had the opportunity to take a formal position on this 
measure.  Therefore, I am providing this testimony in my capacity as an individual 
member of the Maui County Council. 

I SUPPORT this measure for the following reasons: 

1. Children’s privacy rights prevail over the public’s right to know.   

2. This measure will protect the privacy and identity of minors who 
are with a board member during a meeting. 

3. This measure continues to provide transparency in remote meetings 
under the Sunshine Law, but without compromising the 

confidentiality of minors. 

For the foregoing reasons, I SUPPORT this measure. 
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